St. Charles Parish
Planning & Zoning Commission
November 8, 2007


Minutes


PZR-2007-22 requested by Vivian Clark for a change in zoning classification from C-2 to C-3 at Lot E-2, Block C, Coteau de France (16706 Highway 90) Des Allemands, La.  Council District 4.

Malcolm Clark, 1317 Estate Drive, Luling.  He’s speaking on behalf of his mother.  What he is attempting to do is opening a teen center.  The zoning right now is C-2.  The place has been closed for 12 years.  It sits on the corner of Hwy. 90 and Mott Street.  His grandparents had it as a restaurant / bar.  With a C-2 he can open it and be in compliance, but at C-2 he can’t open it up as a hall where he can do things for kids.  

Mr. Poche asked if the C-2 would accommodate what he wanted to do.

Mr. Clark stated that P & Z said he could not do kids functions in there.  He stated that he spoke to Lucky Coin and they did the background check and he said that they consider a dancehall under C-3.

Speaking in favor:
Vivian Clark, her mother was the owner of that place.  Ms. Clark asked that anyone in the audience to show her a record from the courthouse when Rebecca and Joseph Mott had any shooting going on at that place.  That place was closed down because of lack of licensing.  Ms. Clark stated that her brother went into that building with Brian Farnell’s license.  She stated that she is not here to down anybody, but she’s here to lay it on the table.  The same night that Norbert Gair was closed down, was the same night that the Mott’s was closed down.  As far as urinating, did anyone make a complaint.  When her mother ran that place, she would like to know which deputy came there for any complaints, because she didn’t allow it.  She said when the younger people got into it, it’s a possibility that they had loud noise, but we are willing to go by the laws.  We are respectable people, church going people and we are willing to do whatever.  

Mr. Poche stated to Ms. Clark that she is losing him.  Mr. Poche stated that as a Commission, we need to know if you are okay with the rezoning.

Ms. Clark asked that the Commission change to a C-3 and we will comply with whatever rules.

Speaking in opposition:
Alvin Meyer, 16760 Hwy. 90, Des Allemands.  Against the rezoning because C-2 already allow a lot of things and if you rezone to C-3, he may start doing one thing and then a year later decide he wants to do something else.  Mr. Meyer stated that this was already a nightclub / entertainment barroom type for years and years and the neighborhood had major problems at times with this place.  There was no on site parking, they had to use Hwy. 90 and it created quite a bit of problems.  Along the highway there has been attempts to rezone other pieces of property to C-3 and they’ve been denied.  Mr. Meyer’s concern is that this may become a barroom.

Thomas McCully, 164 Kliner Road, Des Allemands.  Mr. McCully stated that people would come and turn around in the driveway almost hitting his home, there were parking problems, people were urinating,  there was a shooting at the bar.  Mr. McCully stated that if alcohol would be involved he prefer it not to happen.  

Richard Jenkins, 115 Kliner Road, Des Allemands.   Mr. Jenkins stated that this would be established as a barroom and it would cause problems.  He stated that he lives 100 yards away from the property.  He stated that this is not good for the neighborhood.

Verna Young Major, 152 Mott Street, Des Allemands.  Ms. Major stated that she lived there for 36 years and when the place was opened you couldn’t get down the street, because people were in the street and would curse you out because you would try to get to your home.  

Lawrence Major, 152 Mott Street, Des Allemands.  Mr. Major stated that he is against it because of the traffic and the parking.  It is a one-way street. 

The public hearing was closed.

Mr. Clark stated that he understands that people have problems with bar / restaurant.  He stated that he is not attempting a bar.  He’s not saying what he will do or won’t do, but he has 2 kids that are under 15 and right now a child have to go out of the parish. I’ve been at Esperanza and different halls in the area where you have kids that shoot.  What I’m attempting to do is having somewhere the kids could go, where they would have to have a school ID. I’ve talked to the Sheriff’s office and researched this for over 4 years.  What he is trying to do is something that is beneficial for his kids and other kids.   If you make stipulations, I’m fine with that.

Mr. Poche stated that the Commission couldn’t rezone with conditions.

The public hearing was closed.

Ms. Stein gave the Department’s recommendation for denial.

The foregoing having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows:

YEAS:

None

NAYS:
Wolfe, Lambert, Booth, Poche, Becnel, Bordner, Clulee

ABSENT:
None

The rezoning fails.

